SHANTI GYAN NIKETAN SR. SEC. PUBLIC SCHOOL
Goyla (Dwarka) Near Sector-19, New Delhi-71
Ph. Nos. 7042898935/ 36 / 37 / 41
CIRCULAR FOR NEW SESSION
CLASSES VI-VIII

Dear Parents,
We extend a warm welcome to you and your child as we embark on a new school session.
It's an exciting time filled with new opportunities, challenges, and possibilities.

This new session holds the promise of growth, learning, and discovery. We are thrilled to
have your child back with us, ready to explore and engage in a new school year ahead

Our dedicated team of teachers has been hard at work preparing an enriching curriculum and
creating a supportive environment.

Throughout this session, we will continue to uphold our commitment to academic excellence,
character development, and holistic growth. We encourage you to accompany in your child's
academic journey by staying engaged with their progress, attending school events and
fostering a culture of open communication between home and school.

Please take out your precious time to go through the summary, highlights outlined so as to
keep abreast with important events, academic milestones, guidelines for parent involvement.
Additionally, feel free to reach out to us if you have any query, concerns or suggestions. Your
partnership is invaluable, and together, we can ensure a successful and fulfilling school year
ahead.

| would like to take a moment to summarize the highlights from the last academic year:
» School incorporated concept of class assemblies to ensure the maximum participation.
» Annual Sports Fiesta was a great success with remarkable performances shown by
around 360 students in 10 various sports events.
A special educator has been appointed for the counselling of the students with special
needs.
In alignment with educational goals and providing first hand information, Educational
trips & excursions and picnic were planned.
Concept of ASP (academic Support Program) was successfully executed. This was
quite beneficial for the students in terms of academic improvement.
Sports scholarship was awarded to the students excelling at Zonal, State, National,
International level. Students are getting concession in tuition fees as per their
achievements.
» Spring Summer Camp was planned and students enthusiastically participated in
various activities of their choice and that too without paying any extra charges.
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To ensure a smooth beginning of the new academic year, here are the changes implemented
and some effective strategies for you to engage proactively in your child educational part.

As per the New Education Policy, No Detention Policy is not applicable in std.8.
Students can be detained in class 8 if they do not fulfil the passing criteria.



A minimum of 75% attendance is mandatory for all students. Short leaves and half days
are not allowed.

Gate passes will only be issued in case of emergency.

School timings are from 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. kindly ensure that your child reaches school
before 8 a.m. The school gates will be closed at 8:10 a.m.

Parents are requested to make it a habit to communicate through diary pages in case they
have any query or suggestions regarding the child.

The school will be strict with uniform, shoes, ID card and personal hygiene. The students
who violate the dress code will be sent back to home. Student must report to school in white
uniform on Wednesday and Saturday.

School lunch should be healthy without gravies or junk food.

Birthdays are reason for celebration. However, only dry candies are allowed in school. Cakes,
pastries etc. are not permitted.

Attending school events shows your commitment towards your child's education and over all
development it may prove to be a motivating factor for your ward.

To stay technologically updated, the school has transitioned to a digital platform. You are
advised to kindly download SGN School App from the Play Store to access school memories,
activities and news. Stay updated by checking posts on the class WhatsApp group created by
the class teacher of your ward.

Fee can be deposited online through School App as well as via a/c payee cheque/cash at
school fee counter before 15™ of every month to avoid late fee charges.

As a parent you understand your child better than anyone else. Your child’s teacher will also
want to get to know your child. Please stay in touch with the teacher, share information and
provide suggestions that could be helpful in desired way. | will keep you updated regularly
on further developments. Together we can collaborate to support your child’s learning and
well-being.

Your valuable suggestions are always welcome at our honourable Managing Director Mr.
Raj Kumar Khurana’s e-mail ID: khuranarajkumar@yahoo.co.in. You can also send
messages by WhatsApp or SMS at his Mobile No. 8510010870. (No Calling please)

With Regards

Ms. ANUBHA TRIVEDI
INCHARGE (MIDDLE WING)
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